
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes January 11, 2022 

=================================================================== 
                                
 
Attendees:  

 Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair  

 Ken Kvacek, Committee Member  

 Kathleen Hale, Council Member  

 Ryan Klemm, Service Director  

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:38 A.M.  

 

There were no minutes to review. No meeting was held in December. 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 

 The Service Director agreed to facilitate the first stage of reorganization of the Female 

Officers locker room and the Storage room on Wednesday morning at 10:00A.M.  

 He left the meeting to continue working on other projects. 

 

Old Business:  

 

 The Holiday Lighting Ceremony was discussed. All agreed that it was successful. 

 A discussion about the planned basement cleanup followed.  

 It was decided that supplies for Village events like Booville and the Holiday Lighting 

Ceremony will be moved to the storage room.  

 Additional shelving will be needed and unusable items from many years past will be 

discarded or be turned into scrap. 

 Councilman Kvacek and Councilwoman Esposito will begin to go thru boxes to identify 

disposable items after the meeting. 

 

New Business: 

 

 A preliminary review of the 2022 Park Calendar was discussed. Councilman Kvacek will 

contact Cleveland Shakespeare Theatre to confirm a date for their performance in 

Bentleyville Park. Councilwoman Esposito will contact the Chagrin Falls Chamber of 

Commerce to enquire about a possible concert in our park. 

 The Garden Club of Bentleyville is hoping to plant daffodil bulbs in the Park this fall. 

 The Council Chamber carpeting has not been cleaned in three years. Quotes will be 

obtained and a date for the work set. 

 

 The meeting was adjourned at 11:05 A.M. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito  

    


